Informative(s)

Pursuant to article 35 (2) of the Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure)
Order 2015 (as amended), the Local Planning Authority have, where possible, made a pre-
application advice service available, and otherwise actively engaged with the applicant in dealing
with the application in a positive and proactive manner.

1 The granting of planning permission does not in any way infer that consent of the landowner
is given. Therefore, the consent of all relevant landowners is required before proceeding with
any development.

2 The granting of planning permission does not affect the status of species such as owls and
bats, which have protection under other legislation. These may be present and it is the
applicant's responsibility to seek advice on how to avoid damaging operations.

Please be aware that the Council monitors construction sites and open land within the vicinity of
such sites in an attempt to prevent fly tipping (i.e. unauthorised deposit of waste on land), which is
illegal under the Environmental Protection Act 1990. The penalties for fly-tipping can include:

* a fine of up to £50,000 and
* up to six months imprisonment on conviction.

Therefore, if necessary, please ensure that all demolition waste and waste associated with the
construction of any development is disposed of via approved methods and that documents are
retained to prove this.

Signed: Dated: 17 October 2023

N
\Z

Garry Hildersley
Head of Planning, Policy & Building Control
Growth & Sustainability Directorate

The grant of this consent does not constitute or imply permission, approval or consent by the Local
Authority for any other purpose.



